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WOOLWORTHS BOSSES TO FACE REMOVAL OVER POKER MACHINE LICENSE INVESTIGATION
.                        
Anti-pokie activists are vowing to bring about an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Woolworths Board following allegations the company has been involved in exploiting pokies club tax breaks.

Independent Senator Nick Xenophon, the Reverend Tim Costello and PokieAct.org founder Paul Bendat will push for the removal of Chairman James Strong and Victorian Director Leon L'Huillier after it was revealed in the Sunday Herald Sun that Woolworths is accused of avoiding tax through controversial arrangements with AFL clubs and other sporting venues.

"How could Woolworths have allowed itself to get involved in these kinds of deals?" Senator Xenophon said. "This just shows how poorly regulated the poker machine industry is and it's high time 'Woolworths the pokies people' got out of the pokies business."

In Victoria sporting clubs which operate pokies are charged a gaming tax rate of 25% - 8.3% less than commercial venues - because the clubs are deemed to be a 'community benefit'.

But Australian Leisure and Hospitality Group, a joint venture between Woolworths and pokies baron Bruce Mathieson, has been accused of claiming a tax discount for a venue linked with a basketball club that may have ceased to exist over five years ago.
"If there is no real sporting club, as has been alleged in the Sunday Herald Sun, how on earth can there be a community benefit?" Reverend Costello said. "Woolworths needs to take these allegations of unethical tax avoidance very seriously." 
An Extraordinary General Meeting could be called if 100 Woolworth shareholders sign a petition.  The activists have previously gathered hundreds of shareholder signatures to bring about a resolution asking the Woolworths Board why it was in the poker machine business.

"Poker machines have nothing to do with Woolworths' core business," Paul said, "And with around 40% of all profits coming from problem gamblers Woolworths needs to ask how many of their customers are buying less food for their families because of what they lose to Woolworths poker machines."

                        For more information please call Nick Xenophon on 0411 626 677, Tim Costello on 0411 633 446 or     

                       Paul Bendat on 0400 027 013                                                                           
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